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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For August 09, 2012 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:24 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo, and Gloria Irigoyen,

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Aaron Espinosa, Jonathan Marquez and Kyle Erramouspe.  President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report
       Superintendent Yturralde announced that none of our schools received designations of priority or focus. He thanked all of the principals and teachers for their hard work.    He also announced that as of today our total enrollment is 12081 and climbing.  
       Superintendent Yturralde introduced Jose Reyes, District Spanish Spelling Bee Coordinator.  Mr. Reyes introduced Sunland Park Elementary sixth grader, Judith Villa, National Spanish Spelling Bee Champion, teacher Mr. Jorge Olivas, and her parents Mr. and Mrs. Villa.  Judith thanked the Board and administration for sponsoring the program which allowed her to compete. Judith said she is preparing for this school years competition.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford congratulated Judith on her national title and thanked all of the teachers and students who make such programs like the Spanish Spelling Bee a success.  Mr. Ford said that the start of the school year was successful and uneventful.  He wished everyone a great year.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Secretary Viramontes thanked the administration and staff at Santa Teresa Elementary.  She thanked Ms. Urrea on the wonderful job she does with the Choir in preparing them for middle and high school.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Judith Villa, commending her on how articulate she is and the good job she did representing her community, Sunland Park Elementary and the District.  Mrs. Viramontes attended an Athletic meeting prior to the Board meeting.  Mrs. Viramontes is looking forward to returning to the elementary schools to read to the students.  She thanked Mr. Elliott for all of his hard work in getting the District compliant.  She welcomed Ms. Nougues to the Athletic Department and knows that Mr. Elliott is available to help her.  Mrs. Viramontes commented on the swamp coolers not working as well, and she hoped that all of the campuses had refrigerated air-conditioning, which is slowing being phased in.  She wished everyone a great school year.  
      Vice-President Saenz apologized for arriving late due to a family emergency.  She said she tries very hard not to miss a board meeting.  Ms. Saenz said she has a grandson in the La Mesa Pre-K and her older grandson is at North Valley and everything seems to be on track.  She congratulated everyone and wished them a good year.
      Ms. Irigoyen - absent
      Mr. Castillo - absent

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative – absent 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the July 26, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	Action 
	8.  Action Items: 

	Anthony Charter Lease Agreement for 2012-2013
	A. President Ford said the Board would have liked for someone from ACS be present for this item to answer a few questions.  He asked Mr. Yturralde to ask ACS administration in writing when they are planning to move and to get their responses in writing.  Mr. Chavez said that the standard 30 day notice is required when ACS moves to another location.  Mr. Ford asked that the ACS be placed as a discussion item at the next board meeting.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Anthony Charter Lease Agreement for 2012-2013.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Facility Master Plan  Annual Update
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Facility Master Plan Annual Update.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Resolution with NMDOT – Chaparral  Elementary 
	C. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution with NMDOT – Chaparral Elementary Parking Lot.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Early College High School Update
	A. Mr. Yturralde shared that he, Mrs. Hood and Ms. Salcedo met with Pasos Del Norte and did a presentation to the Anthony Chamber of Commerce.  They received full support for the Early College High School Program.  He introduced ECHS Administrator Gema Salcedo who was accompanied by CHS Principal Mark Rupcich, Secondary Interim Director Rosa Hood, and Math Teacher Brenda Mejia so as to provide the board with an update.  The students will be able to earn Vocational Certification and an Associate’s degree together with their high school diploma when they graduate.  Mrs. Hood said that they have met with Dr. Huerta from Dona Ana Community College and have discussed the pathways that will benefit the students.  Ms. Salcedo said they were working on transportation and are hoping that their numbers will grow.  Mr. Rupcich said that they were happy to have partnered with DACC since the Chaparral branch is right next door.  Students will not participate in athletics but academic teams will be established for them.  Ms. Mejia elaborated on the summer boot camp that the students attended and enjoyed.   

	Adjourn
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.                      
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